August 2, 2019

Salt Lake County Council Attn: Richard Snelgrove, Chair Building Mail

Re:

Parcel 21-17-381-015-0000

Name: Utah Department of Transportation

Dear Council:

The Utah Department of Transportation purchased parcel 21-17-381-015-0000 mid-year 2018. At the closing Meridian Title Company collected a prorated tax amount from the seller for the portion of the year they owned the parcel. Meridian Title Company disbursed the funds to the Salt Lake County Treasurer's office in the amount of \$906.40. These funds were applied to the parcel as a pre-payment. During the Treasurer's office normal course of business, the payment was applied to a 2018 Taylorsville Weed & Debris certification on parcel 21-17-381-015-0000. Meridian Title Company's payment was designated for 2018 property tax.

In order to correct how the payment was finally applied we respectfully request authorization to move the payment in the amount of \$906.40 from the 2018 Taylorsville Weed & Debris certification to the 2018 general property tax on parcel 21-17-381-015-0000.

Thank you for your favorable consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

K. Wayne Cushing

Salt Lake County Treasurer

K. Wayne Combing

Enclosure



SALT LAKE COUNTY TREASURER

K. Wayne Cushing Salt Lake County Treasurer

Randel Wightman Deputy County Treasurer

Benjamin I. Umeadi Accounting Director

Anna F. Gallagher Collections Director

SALT LAKE COUNTY
GOVERNMENT CENTER
2001 South State Street
Suite N1-200
PO Box 144575
Salt Lake City
Utah 84114-4575
Phone: (385) 468-8302
Fax: (385) 468-8301